
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Trustees meeting of April 4, 2022 has 
been postponed to April 12, 2022 at 5:30 pm, 209 Harbor Hill Road, East Hills, NY, at 
which time the Board will meet and hold a public hearing to consider the 
Village’s Tentative Budget for the fiscal year commencing June 1, 2022 through May 31, 
2023.  The Tentative Budget has been filed in the Office of the Village Clerk and is 
available for inspection by any interested party at the Village Hall from 9:30 AM to 4:00 
PM Monday through Friday.  The balanced budget proposed for acceptance provides 
for allocations, funds, expenditures, revenues, and salaries to all department heads and 
employees for the upcoming fiscal year and sets forth proposed compensation which is 
paid to all officers of the village including the post of mayor, sixty-thousand dollars, with 
no increase, board of trustees, twenty-one thousand five-hundred twenty-four dollars, 
with no increase and deputy mayor, twenty- seven thousand, thirty-six dollars, per 
annum with no increase. These salaries remain the same as they have been for the 
last thirteen years.  The budget further provides for additional costs for sanitation, fire, 
public safety, insurance, streets, administration and village maintenance, as well as 
revenues which include property and non-property taxes, fees, interest, penalties, and 
state aid.     
 
  
BY THE ORDER OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
INC. VILLAGE OF EAST HILLS 
 
Donna Gooch, Village Clerk-Treasurer 
  
 
 
 


